MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 14, 2020
2:30 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, July 14, 2020, at 
2:30 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 18, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The Cheniere Project was put on hold for the permit process. We found old pottery and shells and have to have more test done. The commissioners decided to put this project on hold before we spend more money on testing. 2. Waiting on the Corps for the permit for the Landry Pump Station. On the Orange Lane Pump, we are waiting on the survey for the property owners. On the Chighizola Pump we are waiting on the design to approve. 3. Friday we will have a site visit of the new breakwaters with a representative from NOAH. 4. The back-levee inspection is due in the next couple of weeks. 5. Working with FEMA on repairing the back levee where the pump discharge caused damage. 
President Camardelle stated that we already had a tropical storm to deal with and we are only in July. People need to stay alert to the weather. He also stated that we had to get pumps to help with the water on Grand Isle from the tropical storm. Mr. Camardelle stated that he is working on the front levee with the Corps and State due to the severe damage that occurred from the tropical storm. He also stated that the rock project is complete on the north side of Grand Isle and will be working on the lighting issue of the breakwaters. The levee board is on the agenda for the State Bond Commission this week to get money for more breakwaters. Mr. Camardelle thanked Jefferson Parish Ricky Templet and Cynthia Lee Sheng, the Governor, CPRA and Federal Officials for helping with the segmented rock breakwater project. By working together more things can get accomplished. He also thanked GIS Engineering for having packets ready for meetings and getting our projects shovel ready so when the funding becomes available, we can proceed with our projects. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to approve the Questionnaire concerning the audit ending June 30, 2020. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:09 p.m.
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